

# HAZEL TREMBATH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

1100 Winslow Avenue, Coquitlam BC V3J 2G3

Phone: 604-941-0517 Email: hazeltrembath@sd43.bc.ca

Website: sd43.bc.ca/school/hazeltrembath

# Hazel Happenings Volume #2 – Sept. 8 – 12, 2025

#### Important Information - Please Translate

這是一份重要資訊 - 請找人為您翻譯 这是一份重要信息 - 请找人为您翻译

Mahalagang Impormasyon - Paki salin sa sariling wika

Thông tin quan trọng - Xin tìm phiên dịch

ਮਹੱਤਵਪੂਰਨ ਜਾਣਕਾਰੀ-ਮਿਹਰਬਾਨੀ ਕਰਕੇ ਅਨੁਵਾਦ ਕਰੋ/ਕਰਵਾਓ

महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी - कृपया अनुवाद करें Información importante - Por favor traducir 중요한 정보 - 번역 부탁드립니다

معلومات مهمة - الرجاء الترجمة

# Dear Hazel Trembath Community,

Thank you for the calmness, patience and reassurance you have provided your children as we returned to school this past week. September can frequently overwhelm students with the amount of change and uncertainty that lies ahead with the new school year. Your support of your children this past week has really helped to ease their transition back to school and our school staff thanks you for this.

#### **New Staff Members**

We welcome or welcome back the following staff members to the Hazel Trembath community.

Ms. Stad Classroom Teacher
Ms. Copeland Classroom Teacher

Mr. Conedera Youth Worker

Mr. Shognosh Indigenous Youth Worker

Ms. Donnelly EA
Ms. Evans EA
Mr. Yang EA
Ms. Francis EA

Ms. Soleimani Noon Hour Supervisor
Ms. Pourheidar Noon Hour Supervisor

#### **School Supplies**

Individual school supplies can be sent to school with your child on Monday, September 8<sup>th</sup>. Information about school supplies was sent to families at the end of the summer and can also be accessed at the following link: <u>School Supplies - Hazel Trembath Elementary School</u>

#### Student Absences / Early Dismissal

If your child is going to be away from school or will be leaving early, please access our school website <a href="www.sd43.bc.ca/school/hazeltrembath">www.sd43.bc.ca/school/hazeltrembath</a> and create an absence report; or you can email <a href="hazeltrembath@sd43.bc.ca">hazeltrembath@sd43.bc.ca</a>; or you can telephone 604-941-0517. It would be helpful to do one of these 3 options by 8:15 a.m. that day. If you are emailing your child's teacher about

absences or early dismissals, please be sure to copy the office (<a href="https://hazeltrembath@sd43.bc.ca">hazeltrembath@sd43.bc.ca</a>). Please do not send your child to school if they are sick.

## **Students Arriving Early**

Students arriving before 9:00 am should wait with their parent in the area by the office for the buses to arrive. Students should not be going to their classroom until the buses arrive.

## Parent Access to the school

Parents, when visiting the school to meet with a staff member or when volunteering in a classroom or field trip we request that you enter our school through the front door on Winslow Avenue and to please sign in at the office. When dropping your child off at Winslow, we ask that you do so at the office and not take them to their classroom. When picking them up, please wait by the office for your child. Thank you for your cooperation.

#### Students Not Taking The Bus Home

If your child is not going to be taking the bus home because you are picking them up at the school, please submit an absence report, email or call the school before 1:00 pm that day. This allows us to make sure your child does not go on the bus in error. You will also need to come to the office at the end of the day to sign them out. Students who do not take the bus because they live near our Winslow location do not need to sign out at the end of the day.

# **Lunch expectations/water bottles**

Students are expected to bring a snack and lunch to school with them daily. We strongly encourage students to bring a labelled, refillable water bottle to school daily to help stay hydrated. During eating time, students are expected to be at their desks. Students will be going outside to play at lunch hour rain or shine, with the exception of extreme weather conditions, so please send proper coats, jackets and footwear to school with your child.

# **Nut Allergies**

We do have a few students with severe nut allergies in our school, so we respectfully request that parents do not send nut products to school with their child. Thank you for helping to keep our students safe.

#### **Bus Expectations**

Please follow the traffic rules and regulations when dropping off and picking up your child from the bus each day. Ample parent parking is available in the gravel lots by Settler's Park. More information about bus expectations for students will be share with families over the next couple of weeks.

#### Meet the Teacher Event/Welcome Back Barbecue

Scheduled for Thursday September  $18^{th}$ . 5:00 - 7:00 pm. Additional information to follow at a later date.

#### **School Cash Online**

School District #43 offers a safe and convenient way for parents to pay for things and complete required school forms. (You also use this method to give your child permission for activities). You will have access to this online program **after your child starts school in**September. You will receive an email from our school office, when this option is available.

If you do not already have a School Cash Online account, then simply type <a href="https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com">https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com</a> and click on "Get Started Today". You will need to create

an online account to pay for things or approve activities. When you create an account, make sure to **OPT IN** to receive email notifications for new items.

More information is also available on the right-hand side of the school website home page (<a href="https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/hazeltrembath">www.sd43.bc.ca/school/hazeltrembath</a>) under **Quick Links / Online Payments.** 

## **Hazel Trembath PAC Updates**

1st PAC meeting of the school year: Tuesday, September 16th 7pm in the Citadel Middle School Library \*Childcare provided\*

Volunteers needed:

Welcome Back BBQ - Sept. 18th 4pm-6:30pm

Help needed for:

- Set Up
- Preparing and serving food
- Collecting donations
- Clean up
- Volunteer to some of the time or all of the time, whatever time you can give will be appreciated

Grade 5 Events Committee Coordinator and Volunteers.

 This role has historically always been taken on by Grade 5 parents. If no Coordinator can be found it will limit the grade 5 graduation events

#### Responsibilities:

- Coordinate the purchase and money collection for the grade 5 sweatshirts
- Prepare a video or keepsake for the end of the year graduation ceremonies
- Work with students and staff on the end of the year graduation ceremonies
- May also decide to do fundraising as long as it does not conflict with school based fundraising. Bottle drives, car washes, clothing drives or pre-approved sales of specific items as long as it is clear that the proceeds will support the grade 5 expenses

Please reach out to the PAC at pachazeltrembath@gmail.com if you can help with either the Welcome Back BBQ and/or the Grade 5 Events.

To stay up to date on PAC meetings, fundraisers and school events:

Visit https://rebuildhazeltrembath.com Follow our Instagram at @hazeltrembathpac Join the Facebook group HT Parent Community Email pachazeltrembath@gmail.com

#### <u>September/October School Dates</u>

September 18 Meet the teacher PAC event / Meet the teacher 5:00 – 7:00 pm.

September 19 District Professional Development Day – NO SCHOOL

September 29 Orange Shirt Day

September 30 Truth & Reconciliation Day – National Holiday – NO SCHOOL

October 1 Terry Fox Assembly – Time TBA

October 8 Terry Fox Run – Time TBA

October 13 Thanksgiving Holiday – NO SCHOOL

October 14 Student Photos

October 17 Interim Reports sent home

October 17 PAC Hot Lunch

October 23 Parent Teacher Interviews – Early Dismissal 1:40 pm

Halloween

Link to school calendar:

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/hazeltrembath/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx

